Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Board of Directors Meeting

April 21, 2007
1:00 pm


Adult Clubhouse
Northstar Rec Center

Directors present: 
Bill Ireton, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton

Director excused absent:
Jim Steeb

Others present:
Buzz & Janet Hamlin (3120), Peter Miller – Camco, 

Paul Pierce (3047)

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm by President Ireton. 

Minutes of the January 29, 2007 Board of Directors Meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed the March 2007 Financial Statements. After 5 months of performance revenues exceeded expenses by over $11,500. Snow removal was under budget for the year by over $17,000. A year to date variance in security expense showing the line item under budget by $2,549 was determined to be from a voided check related to a monthly security payment in fiscal 2002/2003.

The following spring and summer maintenance items were addressed:

a. General grounds and building spring cleanup and maintenance is being done by the Camco maintenance crew. Recently they have been repairing and rebuilding window screens.

b. The property manager has met with Paul Fry concerning preparation of building plans for construction of a stairway between tower buildings .3145-3156 and 3157-3168. Building contractor Dan Evans has tentatively indicated interest in constructing the stairway, depending on his summer schedule. It was requested that the stairway be completed by mid July. 
Mr. Ireton provided an up date on work with the NPOA oversight committee regarding the detention pond and water runoff around tower buildings 3157-3168 and 3169-3180. In the next 7-10 days he, Mr. Miller, engineer Earle Hag adorn, and representatives from East West Partners and their engineering firm will be meeting onsite to determine where a series of French drains and swales are to be constructed around the building’s foundations. It is expected that plans for the work will be prepared by mid June and construction will be complete by mid July. 

The Board reviewed written comments from the membership on the revised CC&Rs. It was moved, seconded, and passed to provide final legal document changes to Mr. Miller in one week. The final version of the CC&Rs will be mailed to the membership with a cover letter explaining it is the final vote for approval along with a ballot to be returned within 60 days. It was agreed that Mr. Miller would serve as the inspector of election for the balloting. 

Mr. Pierce requested that the meeting minutes reflect his opposition to the replacement of windows becoming an association responsibility in the final version of the CC&Rs. He recently remodeled his unit and had dual pane window inserts installed at his own expense. 

The Board reviewed responses of the improvement survey questionnaire. Responses were received from 110 of the 180 unit owners. While 17 owners indicated satisfaction with the association’s appearance and didn’t think it needs any changes, 82 expressed that they were not satisfied with the appearance and ranked 11 items in the order of importance. The top four items in importance were replacement of windows, pathway lighting, trash enclosures, and strategic landscaping. Mr. Ireton will prepare a letter to be sent in the CC&R ballot package regarding the results of the questionnaire responses and the 4 improvement items the Board will be pursuing. 

Mr. Merrick reported on his dumpster enclosure construction research with two different contractors. Doc Gelso construction has built split block dumpsters with steel doors in several locations around Truckee. The cost of an enclosure to house 2 dumpsters would be $19,500 from Gelso. It was determined that the association could use 6 double dumpster enlosures and 1 single dumpster enclosure. After discussion it was decided that the Board members would inspect the dumpsters at The Rock and the Gateway East center and provide comments at the next meeting. 

The next meeting was set for 9:00 am July 14, 2007 at Mrs. Reagor’s unit with a walkthrough inspection of the property to follow. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 3:58 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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